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All staff members have a responsibility to ensure our buildings and grounds are secure and
will be made aware of their responsibilities regarding reporting any concerns that may come
to light.

We will check the identity of all visitors and volunteers coming into school. Visitors are
expected to sign in and out in the office visitors” log and to display a visitor’s badge while on
the school site. Any individual who is not known or identifiable wilt be challenged for
clarification and reassurance. The visitor policy is located in the policy folder in the
office/admin area

The school will not accept the behaviour of any individual, parent or anyone else, that
threatens school security or leads others, child, or adult, to feel unsafe. Such behaviour will
be treated as a serious concern and may result in a decision to refuse the person access to the
school site.

QUALITY ASSURANCE

We will ensure that systems are in place to monitor the implementation of and compliance
with this policy and accompanying procedures.

We will complete an audit of the school's safeguarding arrangements at frequencies
specified by the Wandsworth Safeguarding Children Partnership and using the Section 175
online audit tool provided by them for this purpose. More information including how to
register for the audit will be provided by the Partnership.

At intervals we will consider participating in a safeguarding review and will identify areas for
development within school improvement plans as identified by the school leadership team
and governing body.

The school’s senior management and the governing body will ensure that action is
taken to remedy any deficiencies and weaknesses identified in child protection arrangements
without delay.

POLICY REVIEW

This policy and the procedures wiil be reviewed every academic year. All other linked policies
will be reviewed in fine with the policy review cycle.

The Designated Safeguarding Lead will ensure that staff members, including volunteers and
sessional workers are made aware of any amendments to policies and procedures.

Additional updates to the safeguarding policy and appendix will take place when needed.
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